
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 10/28/2017 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:07 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the August meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian reported that the balance in the operational fund is $1485.60 
We cleared $195 from the Octoberfest event and will start accepting dues at the 
December meting. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray had nothing to report.  Alvin noted that the new flight stations are much 
easier to mow around. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reminded everyone to avoid flying over the parking and spectator 
areas.   

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike was not present at the October meeting.  Bill Brueckman called on the 
members to submit articles and content for the newsletter. 
 

Old Business 
• There was a summary of the Octoberfest event. 

o There were 40-45 attendees at the event. 
o Thanks to Dan Crawford and Robin Brueckman for the nice lunch that was 

prepared. 
o It was extremely windy.  One red and white aircraft was lost in the woods. 

  
New Business 

• Leif opened nominations for 2018 officer positions and reminded the club that 
nominations are open until the December meeting. 
o Alvin nominated Mike Denest for president, but was informed that Mike did 

not want the position. 
o The current slate of officers were nominated for next year.  Bill Brueckman 

agreed to be nominated as long as other club members organize the picnic. 
 Buddy Harland and Ken Sumner agreed to organize and run the picnic 

and Buy&Fly next year.  Dan Crawford agreed to do the cooking for 
these events. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Business (continued) 
 

• The club members were reminded of the following upcoming events: 
o Indoor flying will start on November 5th at North East High School. 
o The Christmas luncheon will be held on December 2nd at Dutchway and will 

start at noon. 
 
 
New Members 

 
The club accepted provisional membership for: 

• Rob and Alex DiJoseph - Rob and Alex are from Coatesville and fly a 
wide range of aircraft.  Alex is a team pilot for Precision Aerobatics.  They 
will be sponsored by Buddy Harland. 

 
 There were no prospective members present awaiting membership approval. 
 
 
 
50/50 
 Brian Swarts won $30 in the 50/50 raffle 
 
   
Airplane Talk 
 

There was no Airplane talk at the October meeting. 
 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

The meeting closed at around 9:30 AM  
 
Next Meeting 
 

The next meeting will be Saturday, December 16th at 9:00 AM at the Post House 
Restaurant.   
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


